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MESSAGE FROM OUR NATIONAL CHAIRMAN, 

CORAL MAY GROUT 

The C and Y year is flying by! It’s time for a quick check. Has your Department located students 

for the Good Deed Award and Youth Hero Award? We have many Departments who haven’t 

stepped up to the plate yet. Has your Department sent information to the C and Y Facebook page? 

Have you checked it out? There’s lots of great information being shared and our C and Y National 

Vice Chairman Mindi is doing an amazing job. While we are on the topic of sharing, have you 

sent information to your Division chairman on your Department’s activities? Each Division 

chairman needs to send me a report monthly. It’s so sad when I see that the Department chairman 

hasn’t reported or that the Department has nothing to report. I’m sure that if you contact Units, 

you’ll find some amazing activities taking place for Children and Youth. Be sure to check it out. 

Are you gearing up for April ---- That’s Children and Youth Month! Purple Up Day is also then 

(April 15th ). Has your Department sent a donation in support of the Child Welfare Foundation? 

Chairman Linda Newsome is looking for 100% participation and $75,000. Please help 

accomplish that goal! A final note to everyone. Our Division chairmen are working really hard 

on behalf of the C and Y program, which is one of the Auxiliary’s major programs. Please return 

their calls or emails. 

We have only 6 months remaining to this C and Y year. I’m asking everyone to step up and do 

something for kids. If you are a Department chairman and don’t quite understand your role, 

please contact the Division chairman or me. We are here to help! 

Coral May Grout, National Chairman 

   

  



 

  
   

  

 

MESSAGE FROM WESTERN DIVISION CHAIRMAN, DOROTHY HAZEN 

I want to thank everyone for participating in the zoom meeting on January 11th.  You help make Western Division the best.  

Keep working hard and let’s make Western Division shine.   

 Thank you to the Departments who post to the national facebook page.   Great Job!  Keep looking hard looking for the good 

deed and youth hero awards.   Western Division has four departments who have not submitted any yet. 

Encourage units to collect and donate to CWF.  We are way short of our goal set by Linda Newsome.  

Valentine’s Day and St. Patrick’s Day are right around the corner.  What activities do you have planned to involve children 

and youth?   

Don’t forget April is the Month of the Military Child.  Show your love and support to our military children.  Start planning 

your activities now.  Don’t forget April 15th – PURPLE UP DAY 

Please involve your children and youth in your activities/programs.  They love to help.                                                                                     

Tell me and I forget, teach me and I may remember, involve me and I learn – Benjamin Franklin.    

Dorothy Hazen 

WD Chairman 

                                                                   

Western Division Chairman 

Alaska, Robyn Downs         Arizona, Katie Wojahn 

California, Maureen O’Brien Sacco       Hawaii, Katy Stewart 

Idaho, Leslie Kaiser         Nevada, Rose Anna Cirac 

New Mexico, Tina Ford         Oregon, Angelina McKinney 

Utah, Cary Fisher         Washington, Viki Evans 

 


